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Clerk’s Report to Haigh Parish Council 
9 September 2019 
 
Change of  Bank Signatory 
The bank have confirmed that this has been actioned. 
 
Registers of  Interests 
The registers of  interests of  the four elected members are now on Wigan Council’s website, as 
required by law. 
 
Speeding and Litter Along the B5239 
Early in July I received a reply to my email to Network Management.  Proposed co-opted 
member Mr C Higham has been in correspondence with the LA about the issues and has 
forwarded the emails he has exchanged for circulation to members.  All are attached. 
 
Neighbourhood Plan 
An officer from the Planning Department at the LA had originally agreed to attend Monday’s 
meeting to begin discussions with the Council about preparing a Neighbourhood Plan.  He 
wrote at the beginning of the week to say that he was now not able to come.  However, he has 
confirmed that he is able to come to the next meeting on Monday, 21 October. 
 
Manchester Airport Future Airspace  
Andrew Cowan, the CEO of Manchester Airport has written: 
‘In 2017 the Government published a policy on the future of UK airspace.  This made it clear that modernisation 
is essential and also led to the industry’s regulator, the Civil Aviation Authority (CAA), developing the Airspace 
Modernisation Strategy (CAP1711). The strategy reflects the fact UK airspace is among the busiest in the world, 
having been designed for a different era. One of the foundations of this strategy is the need to respond to changes in 
technology and the improved navigational capabilities of current aircraft.  
 
As part of this, the Government requires Manchester Airport to lead a process of changing the airspace around the 
airport, which relates to flight paths used by aircraft arriving at or departing from Manchester Airport and flying 
at heights of up to 7,000ft. The UK en-route air traffic control provider (NATS) is responsible for reviewing 
flight paths above 7,000ft. 
 
There is a clear process for the airport, as change sponsors, to follow, which is set out by the CAA called 
CAP1616, and this will take more than two years. 
 
I am writing to you today as Manchester Airport embarks on the first phase of this process. The first phase within 
CAP1616 (step 1B) is called “Define” and requires Manchester Airport to agree the broad principles to adopt 
when designing new flight paths. This is not a formal consultation, but a requirement to develop a good 
understanding of the “principles” that matter most to the people and organisations affected by the airport’s 
operations. 
 
Manchester Airport has a long history of talking to and working with the communities around the airport, and 
the approach to this project will be no different. 
 
During step 1B, Manchester Airport will be holding a series of focus groups, organised by independent research 
organisation YouGov. They will involve a wide range of stakeholders from surrounding communities to ensure that 
there is a representative view on what matters to people ahead of designing the options for future flight paths. 
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Focus group attendees will be asked a series of questions to help gather their views on the “principles” that should 
be considered. There are 11 questions looking at a range of topics, such as whether it’s better to concentrate flight 
paths over one area or spread them out more widely, and balancing noise and emissions. 
 
It is also important that anyone who is interested or has a view can join the conversation, and therefore there is a 
document outlining the approach and asking people questions about what should be considered at step 1B. This is 
on our dedicated website at www.manchesterairport.co.uk/futureairspace, which has a link to the online form 
where people can answer the questions (www.manchesterairport.co.uk/designquestions). The document also 
includes further background and a series of FAQs, which you may find useful if you have further questions, or if 
you are asked about the process. The questionnaire is open until 6th October 2019. 
 
It is important to note that at the moment there are no specific proposals for how airspace around Manchester 
could change. It is therefore imperative that those affected by the airport’s operations submit their views on the 
“principles” to consider when modernising the routes.  This will result in a set of “Design Principles” that will be 
taken forward into developing a set of options during 2020 ahead of a full consultation. 
 
Unless you tell us that you would prefer not to be, you will be kept updated throughout the process. 
 
Please don’t hesitate to get in touch with any questions and I look forward to hearing your views.’ 

  
 

K.M.P.:  07.09.19 
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